From: Dylan Boldt

Sent: Tuesday, April 28, 2020 10:52 AM

To: CouncilMeeting **Subject:** Item 3.3

Good morning/afternoon.

My name is Dylan M. Boldt and I work as a Business Agent for the Local

Thank you for discusing the City of San Jose's efforts to guide us through the COVID-19 pandemic. As you consider the impacts of this crisis on the city budget, let's remember that nothing is more important than the health and safety of our communities.

The county public health professionals should establish a baseline of ground rules to safely begin the resumption of construction work. A countywide policy rooted in the best science and best practices will ensure we don't have one set of rules in Gilroy and another in Palo Alto, one set of rules in San Jose and another in Los Gatos. Let our county public health professionals establish what is safe and what is not for construction to resume safely at residential, commercial and public works projects. One set of minimum standards for all to operate under is the most safe and logical approach.

The City of San Jose should go further and require employer paid family health care coverage for workers and their families. Job sites that get taxpayer funded subsidies should now be required to provide health care for their workers and workers families. It is the safe and right thing to do for our workers and their families.

Thank you, Dylan Boldt, Business Agent